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Spring Holidays 
We wish all families a safe and enjoyable Spring Holiday which commences on Monday 26 
September. The students return to school on Monday 10 October. 
 
2023 School Planning 
In the near future we will be commencing the process of organising classes for 2023. If you 
will be moving from our school at the end of this year it would be appreciated if you could 
contact the office. Also, if you have any special social considerations you would like the school 
to be aware of in planning classes (e.g. Siblings close in age. It is not a request for a particular 
teacher) you are welcome to send a letter/ email to us providing details by Friday (23 
September) of this week. As part of the planning the teachers undertake significant work to 
organise the classes which includes gaining student feedback on friendship groups. You are 
welcome to contact me if you require further information. 
 

Kindergarten 2023 Parent Information Session and Orientation Visits 
We look forward to our Kindergarten Orientation Visits and Parent Information Sessions 
which will be held next term on the following dates. 
 

Kindergarten Orientation Visits: 
Group 1 | Mondays 17 and 24 October 
Group 2 | Wednesdays 19 and 26 October 
Group 3 | Thursdays 20 and 27 October 
All groups Monday 7 November 

 
Parent Information Sessions: 

 Tuesday 11 October 7-8pm | online  
 Tuesday 25 October 7-8pm | online 
 

THE HEIGHTS 
 

 

 P R I N C I P A L ’ S  M E S S A G E  

Term 3 | Week 10 | 21 September 
2022 

BHPS | 9B Lewis Street Balgowlah Heights NSW 2093  | 9948 2225 | balgowlaht-p.school.det.nsw.edu.au | balgowlaht-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 
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Tell Them from Me Survey 
You are invited to participate in the Tell Them From Me (TTFM) Partners in Learning Survey 
designed for parents and carers. This survey focuses on student engagement, wellbeing 
and effective teaching practices.  

Parents and carers are an important and valued part of our school community. We will use 
survey feedback to make practical improvements and inform school planning.  

This online survey takes about 15 minutes to complete. It is anonymous and voluntary.  

If you have more than one child at this school, and feel that your children’s experiences 
differ, you can complete the survey more than once.  

You can access the survey in your own time, between 21 September and 16 October 2022.  

 
Go to the site below on your computer or tablet:  

 http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/29432 

More information on the Partners in Learning Survey can be found on the NSW 
Department of Education TTFM website: https://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au      

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
P&C Movie Night 
Thank you to the P&C for a terrific Movie Night which was enjoyed by over 400 persons last 
Saturday. Further information is on Page 14 of this week’s Newsletter. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
      

  

Primary Proms Concert 
We wish the students in the Junior Choir (Years 3 & 4) participating in the Primary Proms 
Concert at the Sydney Town Hall on Wednesday (21.09.22) at 7.00pm of this week all the 
best. 

P R I N C I P A L ’ S  M E S S A G E  
A G E

http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/29432
https://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/
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Recognition Assembly 
Congratulations to the students who received awards at our Recognition Assembly this 
week and to the Junior Band and Years 1/2 Choir for their performances. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     

 

 
Regional Athletics 
Congratulations to the 9 students who represented our school at Regional Athletics this 
week. The following outstanding results were achieved: 
1st Place | 8 Years Boys 100m | Hudson McGregor 
1st Place | 8-10 Years 4 x 100m | Hudson McGregor | Beau Riches | Atlas Jones | Emerson 
Ayres 
1st Place | 12/13 Years Long Jump | Matilda Whitehead 
1st Place | Multiclass Senior 100m | Gemma Sellick 
1st Place | Multiclass Senior 200m | Gemma Sellick 
4th Place | Junior Boys High Jump | Finlay Hayes 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

P R I N C I P A L ’ S  M E S S A G E  
A G E
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Summer Uniform 
The students are requested to wear their summer school uniform as of the beginning of 
next term (Monday 10 October). Please remember your hat! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Public Holiday 
A public holiday will be held on Thursday (22.09.22) of this week as part of the National Day 
of Mourning for Queen Elizabeth II. 
 
New Arabanoo Building 
On Wednesday (28 September) of next week the modules for the new Arabanoo building 
on the Eastern Campus will be delivered. As a result, most of the school section of Lewis St 
will be closed for the day. It is suggested families attending Arabanoo on this day for 
Vacation Care, park close by and walk. 
 
School Public Speaking Competition (Years 3-6) 
Congratulations to all the students who participated in the School Public Speaking 
Competition (Years 3-6). The winners for each grade were: 
 

Year 3 | Mia Yeates 
Year 4 | Olivia Cameron 
Year 5 | Remy Glanville 
Year 6 | Sally Reardon 

 
 

P R I N C I P A L ’ S  M E S S A G E  
A G E
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Upcoming Events  

 
 
David Shuster | Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 Date Activity Time 

Term 4 
Week 1 

Monday 10 October Students commence Term 4  

Tuesday 11 October Kindergarten 2023 Parent Information 
Night 

7.00pm 

Wednesday 12 October   

Thursday 13 October Peer Support (A better friend) 11.25am 

Friday 14 October Summer PSSA Round 7 12.00 noon 

Term 4 
Week 2 

Monday 17 October Kindergarten Orientation Visit 1 Group A 
SRC 

9.30-
10.45am 
12.55pm 

Tuesday 18 October   

Wednesday 19 October Kindergarten Orientation Visit 1 Group B 
Year 5 Leadership Day 

9.30-
10.45am 

Thursday 20 October Kindergarten Orientation Visit 1 Group C 9.30-
10.45am 

 Friday 21 October Years K-2 Assembly 
Years 3-6 Assembly 
Summer PSSA Round 8 

10.45am 
2.15pm 
12.00 noon 

P R I N C I P A L ’ S  M E S S A G E  
A G E

Poppy and Georgia 4S | Principals for the day 
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Poetry Competition 
Congratulations to Henry Johnstone who had the poem printed below recently 
published. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

S C H O O L  N E W S  
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Night of the Notables 
On Tuesday night 6P held the Night of the Notables, a living museum featuring the lives 
and achievements of people who have made a positive impact on the world. Students have 
spent a number of weeks researching, preparing creative formats to share their 
information and designing costumes to wear as they become their notable individual for 
one evening. Parents, grandparents and siblings enjoyed visiting the living museum, 
engaging with students and their displays during a wonderful Night of the Notables! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

S C H O O L  N E W S  
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October is Mental Health Month in Australia.  This month encourages all of us to think about 
our mental health and wellbeing, regardless of whether we may have a lived experience of 
mental illness or not. It also gives us the opportunity to understand the importance of good 
mental health in our everyday lives and encourages help seeking behaviours when needed. 
 
Click here for Tips to Tune In from WayAhead and practice self-compassion, ground 
yourself, move joyfully, take time to rest, connect with friends, notice boundaries and be 
playful. 
 
Below are some links to support your mental health and wellbeing: 
 
Staying active has a positive impact on your physical health as well as mental health and 
wellbeing. Exercise releases mood-boosting chemicals like endorphins and serotonin that 
help make you feel good.  Click here for the benefits of physical activity , tips for staying 
active and links mental health services. Why not sign up for Parkrun for a challenge? You 
will feel part of your local community and improve your fitness.  
 
Watch psychologist Daniel Angus from the Mental Health Commission NSW who provides 
tips to support the wellbeing of your children Healthy habits or your child’s wellbeing.  
 
Enjoy tuning in, connecting, experiencing and discovering! Stay safe and make the most of 
the holiday break.  
 
Michelle Cruickshank | Wellbeing Teacher 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

W E L L B E I N G  

 

https://mentalhealthmonth.wayahead.org.au/tips-to-tune-in/
https://www.healthyliving.nsw.gov.au/mental-health
https://www.parkrun.com.au/
https://youtu.be/gf8hlS9nzP0
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Canteen News  
Thank-you to all the parents and carers who so willingly gave their time to volunteer at 
the canteen this term.  We couldn't have done it without you. 
 
The volunteer schedule for Term 4 is as follows: 
 

T4 week 1 Mon 10 Oct – Fri 14 Oct 5M  Ms Millett 
T4 week 2 Mon 17 Oct – Fri 21 Oct 5V  Miss Veney 
T4 week 3 Mon 24 Oct – Fri 28 Oct 5W Miss Weller 
T4 week 4 Mon 31 Oct – Fri 4 Nov 4S  Miss Santer 
T4 week 5 Mon 7 Nov – Fri 11 Nov 4K  Mrs Keeling 
T4 week 6 Mon 14 Nov – Fri 18 Nov 4D  Miss Donlan 
T4 week 7 Mon 21 Nov – Fri 25 Nov 4B  Miss Bonadio 
T4 week 8 Mon 28 Nov – Fri 2 Dec 3M  Miss McGahey 
T4 week 9 Mon 5 Dec – Fri 9 Dec 3L  Miss Campling 
T4 week 10 Mon 12 Dec – Fri 16 Dec 3C  Ms Coote 

 
But remember, you can come in any time you have some spare time.  Even for half an hour 
after drop-off or after reading groups.  There is always plenty to do. 
Sign up at https://signup.com/go/VjdtTmB 
 
Have a restful holiday and we hope to see you in Term 4.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

C A N T E E N  
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsignup.com%2Fgo%2FVjdtTmB&data=05%7C01%7CDominica.Hennessy%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C7c498ea1d37c45fb22b808da8ae21358%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C637975000835355354%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=8985%2FRwwV32lwhg%2BdPJCe4l6ikuXtx%2BuKAeKTgL3Xmw%3D&reserved=0
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The Uniform Shop will be Closed this Thursday 22nd September due to the Public 
Holiday. 
 
TERM 4 - SUMMER UNIFORM !!! 
 
VOLUNTEERS - Can you help out? Just one hour. The Uniform Shop is looking for helpers 
both Tuesdays 8.30-9.30am & Thursdays 2.30-3.30pm and also for uniform assistance 
at some Kindergarten Orientations in Term 4. 
Please email Loretta at bhpsuniformshop@gmail.com if you are able to assist. 
 
SALE, SALE, SALE  !!! - Be Quick! There's just a few, 'NEW' with tags, discontinued stock & 
ex-Try On uniform items left, able to be worn 2022/23/24. Come and grab a bargain!!!  
Grey Shorts, Grey Long Pants, Short/Long Polos, Check Skorts.... 
 
DONATIONS - If you have outgrown uniform items in good condition, please donate (in a 
bag) in the clear donation bin located outside the Administration Office.  
No hats, hair accessories or socks/hosiery please. All other non wearable items can go in 
the Yellow 'Worn Up' box for recycling. 
 
EXCHANGES AND RETURNS - Packaging must be returned and intact!  
 
*A Receipt of purchase is required within 28 days to exchange or return. 
 
Items will not be exchanged or returned without intact packaging and tags attached. 
 
*CLOTHING ITEMS FOR EXCHANGE OR REFUND MUST BE FOLDED INTACT IN THEIR 
"ORIGINAL" PACKAGING WITH TAGS ATTACHED AS THEY WERE RECEIVED. 
*EXCHANGES CAN BE MADE VIA THE OFFICE ONLY WITHIN 28 DAYS : Just attach a 
note, for example; "please exchange this size 6 for size 8"  with a copy of your receipt 
of purchase and items in their original 'non ripped' packaging, all blouse clips & tags 
attached. Exchange items will be delivered back to class on Tuesdays. 
 
*REFUNDS ARE ONLY AVAILABLE "IN PERSON" IN THE UNIFORM SHOP. 
There are no returns or exchanges on Hats, Hair Accessories, Socks & Hosiery and  
Second Hand items. Exchanges and Returns are available at the Uniform Shop. 
 
 
Loretta Mykityshyn | Uniform Shop Manager | bhpsuniformshop@gmail.com 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

OPENING HOURS 
Tuesday | 8.30am – 9.30am 
Thursday | 2.30pm – 3.30pm 

 

U N I F O R M  S H O P  

 

mailto:bhpsuniformshop@gmail.com
mailto:bhpsuniformshop@gmail.com
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P&C News  
To keep up to date with all our news and events, please join our private BHPS P&C 
Facebook Group. Also check out our P&C Noticeboards on Radio Avenue and Lewis Street. 
We’ll be posting events, P&C information and community activities on a regular basis.  
  
P&C Meeting Minutes   
Please read the latest P&C Meeting Minutes here.  
  
Outdoor Movie Night - what a night!  
Saturday morning started well with blue skies and the sun shining....a perfect day for an 
outdoor movie! By 5pm, the popcorn was popped, the sausages sizzling and the fairy floss 
whirling and the evening began with BHPS families arriving with their picnic rugs and 
finding a spot on the netball courts. It was a superb atmosphere with children buying a 
treat or two (or three...maybe four!) and when the sun went down the movie started.  
  
We couldn't have done it without all the amazing help from so many fabulous parents...  
  
A HUGE thank you to the organising team - Abby Dorian, Amber Lyne, Bronwyn Harrison, 
Jo Dillamore, Lee Hunter, Nikki Lawson, and Tony Wall. What a team - absolutely amazing!  
  
Also, thank you to all the extra helper’s pre-event and at the event - popcorn packers, chefs 
on the BBQ, bakers making delicious treats and all those extra hands on the stalls on the 
night - your help was truly appreciated.  
  
And finally, a BIG thank you to Mr Shuster and Diana Worman - without these two, the 
event wouldn't have happened. Thank you Mr Shuster for being so supportive of all the P&C 
activities and giving up your Saturday to open up the school and join the fun. And thank 
you to Diana - the person who brings it all together and works so hard so silently - you are 
amazing.  
  
Thank you also to all the families that came - we hope you had fun!  
 
We did have a few food left overs – and the beautiful Lucie Lyne in 5H delivered the left over 
baked treats to the emergency department at Northern Beaches Hospital – thank you 
Lucie for your kind heart.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

P & C  

 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/376130209963841/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/376130209963841/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1V_4aCxUt11SdArbnNF1NgSzG5RYZwAZi/view?usp=sharing
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Lost Property - last chance this Term to claim any items!  
We went through the fleeces (only 1 hat) in the lost property box on the Western Campus 
on Monday (sorry - we ran out of time for the K-2 side. We’ll do this early next term).  
  
All items that were labelled have been RETURNED to the owner in their classroom (K-6).  
  
There is still a large pile with either no labels or illegible labels. If you have a missing fleece 
(or two) - please visit the box this week to collect any items you might recognise. Any items 
left over (with no label) once school finishes on Friday will be given to the Uniform shop for 
second-hand.  
  
There are also a number of tubs filled with lunchboxes. Please collect any that you 
recognise by Friday as they will be cleaned in the school holidays and added to the 
lunchbox sale in Term 4 to raise funds for the sustainability committee.  
  
Finally, there are a few non-school items (see photo).  
  
Thanks!  
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If you have any questions about the P&C or would like to be involved in any way, please 
feel free to contact Diana at bhpspresident@gmail.com or Tamsin at 
bhpsvpcomms@gmail.com. Like the BHPS P&C Facebook Page and join the private BHPS 
P&C Facebook Group to keep up to date with P&C news and events. 
 
 
The P&C Team 
 
P&C proudly supported by  
 
 

P & C  

 

mailto:bhpspresident@gmail.com
mailto:bhpsvpcomms@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/Balgowlahheightsevents/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/376130209963841/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/376130209963841/
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